## July 12,2003

## Minutes of the last reunion

## REUNION MINUTES July 12, 2003

Motion made to accept last year's Minutes as printed in the Newsletter. Treasurer's Report given by Bill von Rosenberg. Motion made, seconded and carried to accept the report.

Neal Rabensburg gave the Historian's report due to the absence of Ann Barnes. Neal discussed the fact that the archives have been passed around to the Historians, and they need to be placed in a secure, user-friendly environment. Some of our archives are already at the University of Texas in Austin, but we are limited on what can be done with these documents.

Neal reported that the LaGrange library is expanding to double their vault space. The documents must be donated to the institution, but they would be accessible to the family members who want to study them. Neal proposes that we bring them back to Texas and have them placed in a genealogical facility.

There was a discussion of our presence in LaGrange, and the fact that no one from this area is attending the reunions. Neal will ask the library representative to come to next year's reunion meeting. Glen moved, seconded by Roger, that we move towards placing our archives in the LaGrange library.

Neal stated that the play he and Pam Peters have been working on has been delayed until next year. This play will be in the cemetery, with family members in costume. Motion made and seconded to approve the Historian's Report.

Clyde von Rosenberg, son of Dale, displayed the book compiled from Dale's family. He also brought a book of poetry written by his brother Byron, which is for sale. They will donate a portion of the sales made today to the family.

Funds from the sale of the von Rosenberg books goes to retire the debt to the family members who financed Volume III. The question was raised as to where the books are stored. If you have any of the family books, please email Karl von Rosenberg with the inventory of the books.

The Publisher has a supply of our books and is willing to make a deal on the price. Bill von Rosenberg was elected to represent the Family in this matter.

Charles von Rosenberg left \$5-10,000 to the family in his Will. However, there are two Wills, and they are being contested. There are no results yet.

Jo von Rosenberg discussed the proposed trip to Germany. It was postponed after the world events unfolded this year. It is now planned for next May or September. Further information will be given in the next Newsletter.

Election of Officers:

President Darlyn Cartwright

Vice Pres. Pam Peters

Secretary Shirley Meerscheidt

Freasurer Forrest Campbell

Next year's Reunion is presently scheduled for the second weekend in July. However, the Camp is trying to switch us back to the third weekend in July. We should know by early January.

Patricia Becker and her son, Charlie Becker came the farthest, traveling from North Carolina. Edna von Rosenberg is 93 years old, and was the oldest member present. The youngest member present was Rebecca Juranek, four months old.

The Secretary announced that he had a list of incorrect mailing addresses, and requested assistance in updating the list.

The Sunday devotional will be held tomorrow at 10:00 am.

Meeting adjourned.